[image: ]IOE Fortnightly Newsletter
8th November 2024

	Head Teacher’s Comment – from Bryony Surtees
Our ten year anniversary party was a lovely way to end last half term.  The singing was beautiful and the children brought back lots of wonderful memories when they spoke so eloquently about their time at our school.  A big thank you to all who attended the party, I hope you enjoyed it too – it was a lovely way to bring our community together and we look forward to the next ten years together.  This half term is always very busy in the lead up to Christmas and many of the year groups have trips and/or visitors planned along with performances, parents evening and assessments.  The children are also planting trees in November to make our fantastic forest school area even better.  Mrs Collard and Mrs Del Grazia have worked incredibly hard to ensure the space is interesting, creative and fun for all of the children.  A big thank you to them for their time and energy.  I wish you all an enjoyable weekend.





Latest news and information from Isle of Ely Primary School…

Staffing Update:
We are currently advertising for a teacher to cover Mrs Bartolozzi’s maternity leave.  If you are interested or know someone who may be interested, place click on the link below for further information:

Class Teacher at Isle of Ely Primary School | MyNewTerm 

We appointed an Office manager this week who will hopefully join us shortly so further details will be available soon.

Tracey, our wonderful cook, left us before half term as she took up a role at Highfields Littleport.  Tracey has been with us since we moved into our building and has been amazing – I am sure you all enjoyed her cupcakes during our 10th anniversary party and the children will definitely miss her.  We wish her well with her future endeavours and look forward to welcoming a new cook soon.

Outdoor Classroom:
Our new outdoor classroom is wonderful and we are very grateful to the PTA and our families for raising the funds to enable us to make our playground a better place for the children.  We are sure the outdoor classroom will used a lot by all of the classes during curriculum time and it is also a calm space for the children to go to if they need some peace and quiet during the busy breaks or lunchtimes.  

Anti-Bullying Week:
Anti-Bullying Week 2024 will take place from Monday 11th - Friday 15th November, with the theme: Choose Respect. Odd Socks Day is taking place on Tuesday 12th November, with adults and children being encouraged to wear odd socks to celebrate what makes us all unique.  We would like all of the children and grown-ups to wear odd socks on Tuesday so we can celebrate all being different but equal.  Also on Tuesday, the house captains, have organised fun activities for the children to do in their houses.























Latest news and information from Isle of Ely Primary School
End of the day:
Please do not let your children stand on the seats in the outdoor classroom nor go on the field or the play equipment at the end of the day.  Once you have collected your child, please leave the school grounds swiftly as the gates need to be locked quickly in order to safeguard the children who are at after school clubs.  Thank you for your understanding with this.

Visits to the school:
[bookmark: _GoBack]We have already had several open sessions for new and old families to visit our school to see whether it is the right school for their child to start in Reception.  Many families have been shown around already but we have added two additional sessions in.  If you would like to tour the school, or you know someone who would, please ask them to phone the office and book on a tour.  The next tour is on Thursday 21st November at 1000 followed by one on Monday 9th December at 1400.

Bring back to nature:
This event is taking place at Ely Library on Saturday 16 November from 1000 – 1500.  At the event, you can find out about local nature recovery projects and how you can make a difference.  Our wonderful Mrs Butterfield will be there along with Graham Biss, one our governors.  There is no entrance fee, no need to book and all ages are welcome.  Please do go along to support the school.
Online safety:  
Online bullying (often referred to as cyberbullying) is any form of bullying that is carried out through the use of electronic media devices, such as computers, laptops, smartphones, tablets, or gaming consoles.
What makes online bullying different?
We know there is a strong link between online bullying and face to face bullying. Research has shown that 80% of victims of online bullying were also bullied face to face.
The 5Rights framework contains five simple principles to counteract online bullying:
1. The right to remove.
2. The right to know.
3. The right to safety and support.
4. The right to make informed and conscious choices.
5. The right to digital literacy
Encourage your children to speak to a trusted adult if they have concerns about online bullying and use the 5Rights framework to combat online bullying.



School Term Dates 2024/2025

Autumn Term 2024:
Starts
Monday 2nd September
Half term
Monday 28th October 2024 to Friday 1st November 2024
Ends
Friday 20th December 2024
Christmas holiday
Saturday 21st December 2024 to Sunday 5th January 2025
 
Spring Term 2025:
Starts
Monday 6th January 2025
Half term
Monday 17th February 2025 to Friday 21st February 2025
Ends
Friday 4th April 2025
Spring (Easter) holiday
Saturday 5th April 2025 to Monday 21st April 2025
 
Summer Term 2025:
Starts
Tuesday 22nd April 2025
Half term
Monday 26th May 2025  to Friday 30th May 2025
Ends
Tuesday 22nd July 2025
Summer holiday
Wednesday 23rd July 2025 to Friday 29th August 2025
 
PD Days (School closed to children):
Monday 2nd September 2024
Tuesday 3rd September 2024
Monday 4th November 2024
Monday 6th January 2025
Friday 23rd May 2025
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